DRAFT COPY
CITY OF REIDSVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING
SEPTEMBER 18, 2017
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Reidsville City Council was held on Monday, 
September 18, 2017 at 5:00 p.m.  Members of Council present:



Curtis Colwell


Carolyn Crume-Blackshear


Lindsay Bennett



Doug Williams


Virgil Duckworth

City Attorney, Mr. Scott Brannen was not present at this meeting.
This meeting was brought to order by Mayor Sydney Clifton at 5:00 p.m., prayer was given by Councilman Curtis Colwell, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
The meeting was opened to public comment:

Mr. Jimmy Burns advised there is a pothole in front of Mr. Walter Hussey’s house on Lee & Folsom Street that is in need of repair.

Mr. Dan Bennett thanked Mayor and Council for their support with the Wiregrass Festival Street Dance; however, the venue for the street dance has been changed.  The band will be set up in courthouse square and the dance will be in this area.

Mayor advised the meeting minutes from last month’s meeting were provided to Council for review.  If there are no questions and/or corrections recommended, a motion is needed to accept as written.  A motion was made to accept as written.


Motion made by:



Carolyn Crume-Blackshear

2nd by:





Curtis Colwell

Vote:





Approved – Unanimous

The Department supervisors were asked to present their monthly activities to Council.

Police Chief Dianne Sapp presented the Police Department monthly statistics to Council. 

Mayor Clifton asked if there were any questions for Chief Sapp and Councilman Virgil Duckworth asked if the incident on Alexander Avenue had been investigated.  Chief advised it was a car accident on Thursday afternoon with one individual taken to the hospital.  The Georgia State Patrol worked this accident.

Public Works Director Rodney was not present for this meeting; however, Mayor Clifton did advise Council his monthly statistics have been provided.

Fire Chief Jimmy Brown presented the Fire Department statistics to the Council.  He was asked the status of his truck, and advised the emergency equipment and lights were being installed this week.
The millage rate for the City of Reidsville has been recommended to remain at 7.000%.  

There was a motion to approve the City of Reidsville millage rate at 7.000% for the tax year 2017.


Motion made by:


Doug Williams


2nd by:




Carolyn Crume-Blackshear


Vote:




Approved - Unanimous

Mrs. Jennifer Walker, Metter Pharmacy, appeared before Council to propose flu shots for City employees.  She advised there will be no charge to the employee because it will be filed and should be covered by their current health insurance policy.  She stated to Council she will take care of submitting these claims to the insurance company on behalf of the employees.  It was requested for the new employees who are not covered yet by the health insurance, the City pay the fee for the shot.  Mrs. Walker advised each shot cost $19.00.  A motion was made to approve flu shots for the City of Reidsville employees through Mrs. Walker, Metter Pharmacy, and to cover the cost for those not yet covered by our health insurance.


Motion made by:


Doug Williams


2nd by:




Virgil Duckworth


Vote:




Approved – Unanimous

Mayor Clifton advised it is time to approve the ad for the Tattnall Magazine.  The cost of this ad is the same as the previous years.  It is $1,300.00.  Councilman Curtis Colwell discussed the size of the picture of the Council Members in the current ad and requested we table this until the publisher is contacted and the request of the City is made known.

The current zoning of 120 East Brazell Street was discussed.  Mrs. Murray advised, historically, this property has been used as commercial property for a florist, The Summer House, and Tarrantino’s Restaurant; with the City of Reidsville providing business licenses to these businesses.  Upon further investigation of this parcel, it was noted this parcel is still zoned as residential.  The property owner is requesting to rent this property for commercial purposes.  It is recommended the City initiate a zoning appeal to the Reidsville Zoning Commission to change the zoning of this property from residential to commercial to comply with our zoning ordinance.  A motion was made for the City of Reidsville to appeal the zoning of 120 East Brazell Street from residential to commercial property.

Motion made by:


Doug Williams


2nd by:




Curtis Colwell


Vote:




Approved – Unanimous

At this time, Mayor Clifton advised Council the 2017 CDBG applied for has been denied this year.  Tattnall County also had their grant application denied, with the City of Collins and City of Glennville have been approved.  Mayor advised there over 70 million dollars’ worth of projects submitted with only 32 million dollars of grant funds available.

Mayor advised there will be a Cyber Security workshop conducted at the Durden House in Partin Park, Lyons, GA on October 20, 2017.  This workshop will last from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.  It was recommended Council sign up to attend this workshop, if possible.

Council Members were asked if there were any concerns they wished to address:

Councilwoman Lindsay Bennett had no comments and/or concerns at this time.

Councilman Virgil Duckworth had no comments and/or concerns at this time.

Councilman Doug Williams advised Georgia State Patrol has recommended we change the 25 MPH signs on Brumby Avenue back to 35 MPH signs due to the requirement of the space that must be between these speed limit signs.  

Councilwoman Carolyn Crume-Blackshear asked the status of the Enrichment Center and if any additional information has been provided.  There is no additional information available at this time.

Councilman Curtis Colwell had no comments and/or concerns at this time.

There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made to adjourn this regularly scheduled meeting of the Reidsville City Council.


Motion made by:



Doug Williams


2nd by:





Lindsay Bennett

Vote:





Approved – Unanimous

This meeting of the Reidsville City Council was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.
